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Greetings to the National Park Service Family: 

Let us look ahead with courage and enthusiasm in this 
season of hope and renewal. Let us re-dedicate ourselves to 
our responsibility to "conserve the scenery and natural and 
historic objects and the wildlife therein and to provide for 
the enjoyment of the same. . . . " 

As we face the future, let us excel in our activities as a 
finely-tuned team. Our unique role as caretakers of this 
Nation's natural and historic treasures can generate new 
strength, new results and new optimism. As professionals, 
in the days to come, we will meet unprecendented 
challenges for judicious and sensitive management. Let us 
pledge ourselves to balancing needs and opportunities with 
a keen sense of awareness. Let us sharpen our thinking, 
and work together toward a standard of excellence with 
vision and confidence. For working together we can rise to 
all challenges; working together we will attain personal 
growth and fulfillment. 

I thank each of you for your dedication and service, and I 
pray that in the New Year you will experience strength of 
purpose, success and happiness. 



Camp Fire project in national parks 

By Jean Henderer, Chief 
Division of Cooperative Activities 
WASO 

Last summer, over 6,000 hours of 
labor were eagerly volunteered to the 
National Park Service by high school 
age members of Camp Fire, Inc., 
formerly Camp Fire Girls, working on 
a variety of needed work projects. The 
participating parks were Ozark 
National Scenic Riverways, Mo., Mesa 
Verde National Park, Colo., Gateway 
National Recreation Area, N.Y.-N.J., 
Carlsbad Caverns National Park, 
N. Mex., and Redwood National Park, 
Calif. 

Between six to 11 boys and girls 
volunteered their services at each 
park, paid their transportation to the 
site and an additional fee for food and 
weekend recreation expenses. Other 
costs were shared by Eastern National 
Park and Monument Association and 
private donations including a 
foundation grant. 

The National Park Service provided 
camping or other sleeping and eating 
accommodations, supervision for the 
work projects and transportation 
within the park. WASO's Division of 
Cooperative Acitivities coordinated the 
projects. All youth signed on as a part 
of NPS's Volunteers in Parks program. 

Camp Fire, Inc.'s national office in 
Kansas City screened volunteers to 
make sure they met camping and 
other standards and provided two 
counsellors at each park. 

At Ozark, Camp Fire youth cleared 
scenic vistas, worked on river cleanup 
and began laying out a hiking trail; at 
Mesa Verde, they completed a cultural 
resource conservation project on the 
Sun Temple, located on the Mesa Top 
Ruins Road; at Gateway, the 
volunteers helped in the preparation 
of several ethnic festivals, and 
presented evening camp fire programs 
for visitors; at Carlsbad Caverns, the 
11-person camp members worked on 
the restoration of the Kings Palace 
floor, completed 8/10 mile of fire line 
around Rattlesnake Spring; completed 
one mile of trail in West Slaughter 
Canyon and began a restoration 
project in New Cave among other 
projects, with a value of approximately 

Camp Fire volunteers working on the stabilization of Sun Temple, a pre-historic archeological site at 
Mesa Verde NP, Colo. 

Laying out a trail at Floyd Bennett Field at Gateway NRA, N.Y.-N.J. In foreground, Camp Fire 
counsellor with Sam Holmes of Gateway; Carol Bitner, Camp Fire's deputy national executive director, 
and jean Henderer, chief of Division of Cooperative Activities, WASO. 

$7,345 if NPS seasonal help had been 
used; and at Redwood, six youth 
constructed 8 foot bridges of major 
proportions for the continuing effort 
on the construction of the coastal trail. 

It was an everybody wins project 
from all standpoints: (1) park 
personnel were able to complete some 
long-standing projects; (2) the youth 
were bursting with pride over their 
accomplishments in constructing 
bridges, or fire lines, they made new 
friends and learned what it's like to 
work in a national park; and (3) Camp 

Fire's national organization was 
offered opportunities to provide 
training in outdoor recreation work 
and broaden career opportunities for 
high school age youth. 

Many park employees who were 
involved in the project commented on 
the high calibre of the youth and the 
quality of the work they performed at 
the park. 

It is hoped that the project can be 
expanded next summer to include at 
least 15 youth at each site and, 
perhaps more parks participating. 

COURIER/December 1983 2 


